
KURE BEACH 

BEAUTIFICATIION MEETING 

JUNE 8, 2009 

 

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

 

Ken Withrow, Chairman    Candace Clark, Co-chair 

Tony Gonsalves     Priscilla Smith, Secretary 

Herb Wiebe     Gary Cox 

John Gordon 

Also attending:  Barry Nelder, Liaison 

   Dean Lambert, Council Member 

Island Gazette Reporter 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes of the May 11th meeting was approved. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

A.  Sandman Project.  This project is still on hold. 

B. Standard Signs;.  This project is still on hold. 

C. Atlantic Avenue.  The work on the new walkway is progressing.  At the May meeting the 

committee was presented with a landscaping proposal from RTM Landscapers.  The committee 

asked Ms. Clark to present the proposal to Council as Chair Withrow was unavailable.  

On May 29, 2009 e-mails regarding RTM, the landscaping projects, and other related items were 

circulated.  To clarify this situation the Committee has made the following recommendation: 

  The Beautification Committee advises the Council and Staff that the $895.00 for the 

delivery and installation of flowers at the Town Hall entranceway comes out of the present budget of 

which there is still $3,000.00 available.  At the April Council meeting the Mayor and council advised 

the Beautification Committee to pay for the project and not to bring it back to Council. 

The Committee sincerely hopes this settles this problem.   

The committee has asked Chair Withrow to present the Council with the Landscaping plan.  Chair 

Withrow is scheduled to make this presentation at the next Council meeting on June 16th. 



NEW BUSINESS: 

A.  Bob Falco, regarding the committee charter.  Mr. Falco was unable to attend this meeting and 

will be rescheduled at the July meeting. 

B. Tree City.  Bob Falco is reviewing the information and will advise the committee when he has 

completed his review. 

MEMBERS COMMENTSS: 

John Gordon addressed the committee regarding the gaillardia plants.  He has been working with the 

Aquarium to cultivate the wild gaillardia.  There has been some success in this project and the plants 

are ready to be planted.  He recommends planting them by the tennis courts. Mr. Nelder will speak 

with Mr. Lambert and Sonny about prepaaring the location.  When ready, Mr. Gordon and Mrs. 

Smith will plant them. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:50 PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be July 13, 2009 at the 

Town Hall.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Priscilla Smith 

 

 

 

 

 

 


